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can be taken. Representative water quality monitoring samples of extracted 
groundwater can only be taken from operational Pump Stations. 

The last time that Pump Station 9 was sampled in an operational state was in 2015. At 
that time, a representative sample detected PFOS at a concentration of 0.17 
micrograms per Litre. Since that time sampling has been limited to individual 
spearpoints (bores), with the highest recorded values being 0.070 micrograms per 
Litre for PFOS in a Hunter Water sample, and 2.91 micrograms per Litre for PFOS and 
PFHxS in a sample taken by AECOM for the Department of Defence. The maximum 
detection of PFOA in a Hunter Water sample was 0.003 micrograms per Litre, and 
0.09 micrograms per Litre in an AECOM sample for the Department of Defence. 

Further to my evidence at the hearing, I wish to clarify that in 2023, PFHxS was 
detected for the first time in one sample from an individual spearpoint (bore) at Pump 
Station 7, at a concentration of 0.028 micrograms per Litre. Consistent with my 
evidence at the inquiry, I confirm that PFOA and PFOS have not been detected in 
spearpoint samples taken at Pump Station 7 by Hunter Water and none of the three 
PFAS compounds have been detected in a representative sample taken by running 
Pump Station 7.  

Yours sincerely 

Darren Cleary 

Managing Director 




